

### NANAIMO LADYSMITH PUBLIC SCHOOLS

# SPECIAL BUSINESS COMMITTEE PUBLIC MEETING

### **ACTION SHEET**

DATE: February 17, 2021
TO: Education Committee

FROM: Secretary-Treasurer Mark Walsh SUBJECT: Long Range Facilities Plan

### Recommendation

## learning and working

The Business Committee recommends that staff make the attached draft Long Range Facilities Plan available to the public for consultation immediately and to report back in April at the Business Committee meeting or Special Business Committee meeting, with public feedback and any proposed changes.

### Background Thuous

Attached to this action sheet is the <u>draft Long Rang Facilities Plan "Addressing Growth and Safety 2021-2031"</u> (the "draft LRFP").

### Discussion

### assessment

The intention of this meeting is to provide the Board with the first opportunity to see the draft LRFP and the information that supports the recommendations.

At the same time as the presentation of the report, representatives of Licker Geospatial will present on their work in creating the long-term projections. Their report is hyperlinked in the draft LRFP.

Staff is recommending that the Business Committee send the draft LRFP to public consultation to be returned to a Business Committee meeting in April (either the regular or a special meeting if further time is required).

Please note that the appendices to the draft LRFP are extensive and there will be additional information added as it becomes available (e.g. school specific information). The base information, including long-term enrolment projections, seismic information and FCI information is already available. The school specific information is intended to provide a convenient way for our community to review specific schools without needing to dig into a variety of source documents.

#### Attachments:

Appendix A: Draft Long Range Facilities Plan